
eComments Report for Long Beach Independent Redistricting Commission Meeting Agenda of October 27, 2021
Item Name E-mail Address Comment Received
SPECIAL MEETING Timothy White timwhite49@iclou

d.com
We are Tim and Karen White, live at 385 Havana Ave, Long Beach, in Alamitos 
Heights and within the existing District 3 Alamitos Bay Intercoastal Community. We 
are grateful to the members of the LB Independent Redistricting Council for being 
responsive to the overwhelming concerns raised at the 10/20/21 meeting about 
dividing our community, and request the modified IRC Draft Map 1 be maintained 
thereby sustaining the vibrant and civically engaged Alamitos Bay Intercoastal 
Community. We wish to maintain a connected community through personal interest 
and common representation to the parks and coastal water way projects that are 
only one-two blocks away from our residence.  Having lived in District 3 since 2012 
we understand the interconnectedness of the harbor, sea, business districts, parks 
and recreation, public schools (ours attended Naples Academy and Rogers), and 
neighborhood associations.
Tim White, CSU Chancellor Emeritus (timwhite49@icloud.com)
Karen White, Faculty, CSULB

10/27/2021

2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Patrick Murray apmd.pat@gmail.
com

I am a resident and business owner in the newly proposed District C. I support the 
IRC map #1 as it keeps my neighborhood of Bluff Park together with other coastal 
historic districts, and keeps our already tight knit, organized and established 
neighborhood whole. 

10/27/2021
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2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Frank Ginipro premworks@hot
mail.com

Dear Commission, 
I am Frank Ginipro, and I live at 270 Wisconsin Ave. In terms of the Redistricting 
Map for my historic district and neighborhood, Bluff Heights, I want to endorse the 
latest IRC Map #1. This map solidifies my need to keep our surrounding historic 
districts together while also creating a common Councilperson for all under District 
3. This is perfect as there is feeling and collaboration that comes living with like-
minded individuals who care about the historic nature of our communities along 
with having a Councilperson in City Hall who understands our needs and concerns. 
Being a dividied district with two Councilpersons can be confusing for most 
residents because as one historic district, we don't feel divided; yet, we are. Let's all 
be united under IRC Map#1 and District 3. 
Thank you, 
Frank Ginipro   

10/27/2021

2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Lynn Ward lynohilaw@gmail.
com

This process may result in a significant reduction in the proportion of Black voters in 
the the Northern most council districts, and therefore should be reconsidered. 
There is a push to reorient the 8th and 9th council districts from a North/South 
Orientation to a East/West Orientation, that would have a number of harmful effects 
including:
1. Result in a significantly diluted Black vote and make it much harder for Black 
residents to elect representatives that understand their experiences.
2. Break up long standing neighborhood alliances in the 9th district. The district is 
unique in Long Beach. The 9th district is completely covered by neighborhood 
associations who have formed an alliance to work for the common good of the 
community
3. Leave the 9th district as the only city council district without a library, a key 
community asset
4. Break up the historic black district

Please consider these effects in your decision making and commit to ensuring 
equity in the redistricting process. 

10/27/2021
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2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Marco Pizzo marco@marcopiz
zo.com

I was pleased to see the commisioners listened and developed IRC#1 map. I 
support IRC#1 map for the reason that it is the closest example of keeping us 
Whole and Together as a historic district. It is critical that our Bluff Park historic 
district as shown on #1  district C, remain intact and not be split as done in many 
other maps and versions. It is also desired to be aligned with coastal historic 
districts and other such communities of interest like Belmont Shore, Belmont 
Heights Naples, & Alamitos Heights.
Thank you for supporting IRC map #1

10/27/2021

2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Claire Nelson cenelson16@gm
ail.com

Keep the marine Stadium and CO Lagoon together! The revised Map 1 makes the 
most sense from the SE perspective. 

10/27/2021
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2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Ron Bottano ronald1b@aol.co
m

As a long-time resident of current District 3, I respectfully support  the IRC's Draft 
Map 1 (Web Map) - Amended by Commission on October 20, 2021, and encourage 
its endorsement by the Commission. I believe this map does an outstanding job of 
balancing population changes in the city, while retaining the character and 
protecting the interests of diverse communities with the proposed District C. 
Additionally, the character of this community is adjusting, with substantial 
construction occurring as properties continue to become multi-unit instead of SFR 
in these neighborhoods, and I believe that such community advocacy has been 
recognized and incorporated by the Commission during the input process. Thanks 
very much. 

10/27/2021

2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Timothy White timwhite49@iclou
d.com

We are Tim and Karen White, live at 385 Havana Ave, Long Beach, in Alamitos 
Heights and within the existing District 3 Alamitos Bay Intercoastal Community. We 
are grateful to the members of the LB Independent Redistricting Council for being 
responsive to the overwhelming concerns raised at the 10/20/21 meeting about 
dividing our community, and request the modified IRC Draft Map 1 be maintained 
thereby sustaining the vibrant and civically engaged Alamitos Bay Intercoastal 
Community. We wish to maintain a connected community through personal interest 
and common representation to the parks and coastal water way projects that are 
only one-two blocks away from our residence.  Having lived in District 3 since 2012 
we understand the interconnectedness of the harbor, sea, business districts, parks 
and recreation, public schools (ours attended Naples Academy and Rogers), and 
neighborhood associations.
Tim White, CSU Chancellor Emeritus (timwhite49@icloud.com)
Karen White, Faculty, CSULB

10/27/2021
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2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Dave Shukla dave.shukla@gm
ail.com

Good morning,

I have just uploaded a community submitted map created on behalf of the Long 
Beach Alliance for Clean Energy, ( https://districtr.org/plan/70760 ) which is a 
modified version of IRC Draft Map #1 as amended on 10/20/21.

Map ID# 70760 meets several of the priorities discussed by Commissioners and 
the public at large at the 10/20/21 meeting:

- Pop. Deviation of 4.03%
- 3 Districts adjoining LB Airport
- No one district with a concentration of climate risks/environmental health burdens

Regrettably, there is no feature on Districtr to overlay a 'neighborhoods' layer, with 
which to judge how well (and how many) neighborhoods are kept whole and 
together.  Given the public comments last Wednesday, that was obviously a 
priority.

Temple St./Paramount Blvd is a physical, industrial, and demographic dividing line 
in town for borders North and South of Signal Hill. 

Looking forward to tonight's discussion.

10/27/2021

2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Luis Blazer mascorroluis@g
mail.com

The current map that was elevated at the October 20, 2021 meeting has 59th 
Street as the Southern border for the 9th District.  The Southern border needs to 
remain South Street.  The 59th Street border cuts through multiple neighborhoods, 
including DeForest Park, Houghton Park, Grant, and removes the Michelle Obama 
Neighborhood Library from the 9th District, which leaves the 9th District to be the 
only District in the City without a library.

10/26/2021
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2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Ryan Blazer ryanblazer@gmai
l.com

The current map that was elevated at the October 20, 2021 meeting has 59th 
Street as the Southern border for the 9th District.  The Southern border needs to 
remain South Street.  The 59th Street border cuts through multiple neighborhoods, 
including DeForest Park, Houghton Park, Grant, and removes the Michelle Obama 
Neighborhood Library from the 9th District, which leaves the 9th District to be the 
only District in the City without a library.

10/26/2021

2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Reneddie 
Malucia

mazzarenette@g
mail.com

Hello Redistricting Commission, I Sincerely Thank you for your service. I Renette 
Mazza email this statement to you today to speak as a community member, a 
friend, a mother, an association president & an engaged member of the north long 
beach neighborhood alliance leaders. Throughout this process and in reviewing the 
submitted maps I feel like the human factor has been lost and severely separated, 
it has all but been forgotten, without any consideration given to our beloved 
neighbors, the current 9th district community is as a distinct, successful, multi-
cultural, multi-ethnic community of people a close-knit community family that form 
our beloved neighborhoods. We collaborate to a degree not found anywhere else in 
the city. Splitting our neighborhoods up would be devastating on so many levels. 
Please continue your efforts in keeping our community family together with our 9th 
district border being our current boundary at south street. Thank you for your 
consideration. 

10/26/2021
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2. (21-125RC) 
Recommendation to conduct a 
study session to receive a 
presentation and public 
testimony on the proposed 
public draft maps and proposed 
amended draft maps based on 

 Commission feedback; and
 
Conduct a hearing to select 
proposed final maps for 
consideration at the 
Wednesday, November 10, 
2021 meeting.

Padric Gleason 
Gonzales

padric.gleason@
gmail.com

As you consider additional maps to elevate, please consider increasing the number 
of districts that include Alamitos Beach (splitting the beach into multiple districts, 
like was done for the airport and the port). Also maintain the splits of the Port and 
Airport. I would also be interested in seeing Long Beach create at least one 
majority-minority voter district.

Re: the current elevated map. What I like about it is that it:
- preserves almost all of West Long Beach into a single district
- preserves almost all of Downtown Long Beach into a single district
- preserves almost all of Wrigley into a single district
- preserves almost all of Bixby Knolls into a single district
- preserves almost all of Cambodiatown into a single district
- splits the Port of Long Beach into two Council districts
- splits the Long Beach Airport into three Council districts
- splits the LA River into four/five Council districts

10/25/2021

PUBLIC COMMENT Timothy White timwhite49@iclou
d.com

We are Tim and Karen White, live at 385 Havana Ave, Long Beach, in Alamitos 
Heights and within the existing District 3 Alamitos Bay Intercoastal Community. We 
are grateful to the members of the LB Independent Redistricting Council for being 
responsive to the overwhelming concerns raised at the 10/20/21 meeting about 
dividing our community, and request the modified IRC Draft Map 1 be maintained 
thereby sustaining the vibrant and civically engaged Alamitos Bay Intercoastal 
Community. We wish to maintain a connected community through personal interest 
and common representation to the parks and coastal water way projects that are 
only one-two blocks away from our residence.  Having lived in District 3 since 2012 
we understand the interconnectedness of the harbor, sea, business districts, parks 
and recreation, public schools (ours attended Naples Academy and Rogers), and 
neighborhood associations.
Tim White, CSU Chancellor Emeritus (timwhite49@icloud.com)
Karen White, Faculty, CSULB

10/27/2021
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